

Could not see him with slight  
varicocele and not dealing at  
all with my request for a further  
examination.

However yesterday I saw the doctors  
here again and after further examination  
they wried last night - that he  
had no varicocele - what will  
happen now I dont know. all three  
of the doctors say that they do not think  
there is the slightest chance of the  
doctor at Kingston taking any  
notice of his sort of large vein.  
I told them if there was to be any  
operation I would prefer it here  
and not in Kingston. Being so far  
away is a drawback. I could  
seem to think he could convince  
Emsley (who he thought was a S.) if  
he could see him - he said the